
 

 

 
Dear Pastors, partners, and friends in the ministry,  
  

July 2024 

This was another full month of recruiting, 
with an Our Generation Camp, another World’s 
Cheapest Missions Trip (WCMT), and a Vision 
Tour to China.  Also, we ended with a VBM 
marriage retreat. 

This month Vision Baptist Church continued 
their yearly Our Generation Camp.  In this camp, 
many missionaries and church staff preached and 

challenged the 
young people of 
our church and 
several other 
churches.  Rebecca 
and I had the 
opportunity to go 
up there all day on 
Thursday of the 
camp.  Rebecca 

and I both taught a class and I had the privilege of 
preaching twice.  There were many reports of God 
working in people’s lives.  We look forward to all 
God will do in the future as they look to serve Him 
now and in the future. 

We had a surprise in the middle of the 
month and saw our 
youngest daughter, Abbi, 
and her family (Husband 
Joseph, and son Tommy).  
It was such a blessing to 
spend time with them.  As 
you can see we have a 
very happy Grammy. 

Also, this month, we had another WCMT!  It 
was another great event 
with two churches coming 
in from Ohio.  The Lord 
blessed and worked in 
many of the young people’s 
hearts.  We trust that God 
will use this event to see 

more pray for the world, be faithful senders, and 
some that will go to the field to be church planters.  

Thank you for praying for the China Trip.  It 
was incredible to be back in China. The Lord was so 
good on the trip and 
did many amazing 
things.  He provided 
many opportunities 
for us to share the 
Gospel through 
tracts and verbally 
through those who 
speak Chinese and 
through a translation app.  Also, a group of 
Americans attracted the interest of many Chinese, 
which the local pastors and the missionary used to 
share the Gospel.  We trust that the Word will not 
return void.  I got to preach in one of the churches 
on Sunday morning.  We were encouraged to see 
the work going on in China and were an 
encouragement to the churches there. 
 Vision Baptist Missions had its annual 
marriage retreat the day after my return.  Rebecca 
and I enjoyed the time with everyone, the teaching 
of Dr. and Mrs. David Teis, and working on our 
marriage.  It was a beneficial time to discuss and 
apply things we learned.  God has been so good to 
us! 
 
Praises and Prayer Requests: 

• Praise God for all our supporters. 
• Praise God for a great China trip. 
• Please pray for new students. 
• Pray for the WCMT in July 

Thank you for your partnership! 
 

Sincerely in Christ,  
Ty and Rebecca                          

Pepperdine 


